
 

COM-20-092 

      Thursday, November 26th, 2020 

 

 

Extension of validity for humanitarian and family reunification 
visas to enter Brazil 

 
 

 

The Brazilian Embassy in Port-Au-Prince informed that it recognizes the validity of humanitarian visas 

(VITEM-III) and family reunification visas (VITEM-XI) to enter Brazil, issued between January 1, 2020 and 

March 31, 2020, to Haitian citizens, until December 31, 2020. 

 

Note: Remember that Haitian citizens require visa when transiting through Panama. 

Visit copa.com and go to the Travel Requirements section or click here 

 
 

 

 
 

 

https://www.copaair.com/en/web/gs/travel-requirements

